
 
 

FEED LEEDS NEWSLETTER - MAY 2020 
 
 

  WORK (FINALLY) STARTS ON KIRKSTALL VALLEY FARM!  
 

 

The unusually warm temperatures have really dried the ground up, so Keith has 

been able to use his tractor to cultivate the top fields. The top plots have been 

ploughed, harrowed and are now being rolled. For some smaller areas another 

willing volunteer ( my husband Andy) has rotovated areas to create a seed bed. 

There is a real couch grass infestation around the margins so those have not 

been rotovated to avoid chopping up the couch roots into many small parts. The 

harrow does a good job of pulling up these long roots, and we have started to 

rake these out...this is going to be a long job, but at least the sunny weather is 

really helping to dry out the exposed roots. 

 

 The other weed we have been tackling is the Giant Hogweed, which is a very 

nasty beast if you run into it as the sap is an extreme irritant and makes your skin 



react to the sun, so it needs to be controlled. The river stewardship company will 

come and remove the hogweed but they are out of action at the moment, so we 

are trying to remove the small emerging plants before they get too big to handle ( 

they will grow up to and beyond six feet ) If you see any later on in the summer, 

just don't touch it at all, -best to leave it to those who are equipped to deal with it. 

 

So we now have a demonstration plot prepared which is approximately 8 meters 

wide by 35 meters long, which is not far short of two allotments. 

 

I have planted out the seed potatoes that we bought in February from the West 

Yorkshire Organic Group's  Potato Day . Good to try out a few more unusual 

varieties ( Orla, Nicola, Bambino, Maris Bard, and Blau Annis ). We have also just 

planted out some rows of onion sets both red and white, fortunately purchased 

before the lock down. 

 

Next to go in are Broad Beans and Peas. Also in May we are looking forward to 

collecting ,or taking delivery of, the plants that many of you are now raising to 

plant out, so we should have plenty of pumpkins, squash and beans.  Also hoping 

to get the poly tunnel set up so we can grow tomatoes in there this summer. 

We have  taken delivery of a large roll of Enviro-mesh, so will use that to protect 

these crops, as I keep being told about how crows will eat the beans and peas, 

the pigeons the cabbage etc etc...We also have green manure seeds, Buckwheat, 

and Phacelia, plus a summer mix of different clovers, and an overwinter mix to go 

on in September / October. We have ordered a pedestrian seed broadcaster to 

sow the seeds into the field plots. The green manure will help to suppress weeds, 

and then add organic matter and nutrients back to the soil when it is mown, and 

then finally incorporated into the soil. 

 

So far we have just had two small groups of us from the steering group ( plus 

partners), going down to the farm to work. Hopefully we will get another small  

group going soon,  and I really hope that in 3 or 4  weeks we can open things up a 

bit more, so more of you can come down to help out, (working in small groups of 3 

or 4 so we can keep our social distance, and be strict on keeping hands and tools 

clean ! )At the moment it is all new territory for us, and are still getting our 

resources sorted, but are making great progress. 

 

The other news is that the newly formed Burley Mills Allotment Association has 

made a fantastic start in renting out all of the available 17 plots on site, with lots of 

people actively working  to clear their plots and bring them back into cultivation. 

 

The wildlife supporters have been working hard to identify the key areas on site 

that are beneficial for wildlife and to devise a management plan. We are also 

working closely with the FAS ( flood alleviation team) as they gear up to start work 

on site as part of their works to install the flood defenses around the Home Office 



 

buildings, which will start in earnest in September. 

 

Best wishes to you all, and happy gardening be it on your window sill or outside, 

and look forward to meeting you down at the farm in the future, but for now take 

care, and stay safe. 

 

Jenny Lawrence (Land Group Lead) - kvfarm.ji@gmail.com  
 

 

 
 

Since the above was sent out, more local people have donated veg seedlings, and they 

have also now planted up tomato plants in the polytunnel - in the new veg box structures 

that 2 volunteers have made. A mix of green manures has been sown on the large farm 

plots - we just need some (more) rain now!! 
 

  
 

INCREDIBLE EDIBLE AIREBOROUGH and SEASON WELL 

 
Becky writes: 
 
Incredible Edible 

¶ Although we can't carry out our monthly meetups to work on our beds our 
volunteers have been out keeping beds watered and weeded and are all growing 

mailto:kvfarm.ji@gmail.com


seedlings at home and continuing to plant out. we've even had people messaging us 
our Facebook page saying that have weeded beds for us- great! 
 

¶ More people are noticing our beds and signs as they walk about Guiseley more. I 
met a dad and daughter who had just noticed our main veg & herb beds at the 
Station pub that week and picked chives for their scrambled eggs. I also met a 
woman with 2 border collies when I was at our fruit beds on a local playing field who 
said " Oh are you one of those wonderful people growing this fabulous fruit" Her 
border collie even picked up one of the grass seed stalks I had weeded and used it 
for me to play fetch with him! 
 

¶ We are always looking form more weeders and waterers - something for them to do 
on their daily walks 

 
 
Season Well 

¶ After all, work being initially cancelled we have thought laterally to be able to 
continue a couple of projects. We got some planting done on Meanwood Urban 
Orchard at a local community centre (a project we are doing with Lemon Balm.) I'm 
also continuing to maintain the allotment for HS4L learning Disability charity and 
connecting with my students via Zoom and Facebook Live from the allotment 
 

¶ I have been running some Cook-along sessions on Facebook Live to give people ideas 
of how to cook with seasonal produce. We've cooked with Kale (curry), wild garlic 
(pesto and soda bread), Nettles and garlic mustard (risotto and lentil dahl) and 
rhubarb ( flapjacks, cake, curd and cookies) Sessions are 3pm every Friday and some 
Tuesdays. Tomorrow its time for asparagus and we are making an asparagus salad. 
People can check out the tutorials on our Facebook page and the recipes on 
our website 

https://www.facebook.com/seasonaleating/
https://seasonwell.co.uk/news/


FOODWISE LEEDS 
 

 
 
The #vegrocks Poster Competition closed on Monday 18th. It has been a great success with 
creative veggie entries coming in from all across the city.  
 
Cllr Ann Forsay in Farnley & Wortley (Feeds Leeds member) and Councillors  in Gipton & 
Harehills, Bramley & Stanningley, Alwoodley and Chapel Allerton have generously donated 
additional prizes, so FoodWise and Zest will be awarding  48 family-size vegboxes and 
microgreen growing kits from Growing Better CIC to the lucky winners. Thanks to all 
partners involved! 
 
CLIMATE ACTION 
 
The group leading on the resilience of the Leeds food system to climate change and other 
threats, (a pandemic was actually on our list - though not as high up as it should have been, 
it transpires!) has reconvened remotely. Plans are afoot to continue our research on line by 
various means - of which more anon. The panic buying at the start of lock-down has really 
helped to prove the need for this work, and it's great to report that Leeds is recognised to 
be at the forefront in the UK in our response to the emergency, with an excellent system in 
place for food provision. So full marks to LCC, and the many other organisations involved.  



EYE ON SILVER 
 
If we add this to the fact that Leeds was already in the vanguard in terms of a road map to 
zero carbon, the landscape is looking good for our approaching application for a Sustainable 
Food Cities Silver (though there is a mass of work to be done first, which is being led by 
FoodWise Leeds). 
 
CLIMATE ACTION FUND 
 
As previously reported, a large consortium of community groups, including FoodWise Leeds 
and Feed Leeds, has been developing a bid to the Lottery for a very substantial Climate 
Action Fund. News this week is very encouraging. A final decision is still some time off, and 
could go either way, but credit goes to the team, led by VAL's Richard Jackson, for having 
already worked through a great many of the hurdles. Fingers crossed. 
 
 

LESSN 
 
We've had an email from our friends at Our Future Leeds Schools. This is a local group of 
parents, teachers, students and others aiming to get schools to act on the climate and 
ecological crisis (so very close indeed to LESSN's objectives). They have some really practical 
ideas to share, and on Friday 22nd May they're doing a webinar.  
There will be content about what we can learn from the pandemic, how schools can take 
action on climate change, and Shannon Jackson from Solar for Schools and the 
youthstrike4climate movement will explain how to get solar panels. 
 
Here's the eventbrite page to register if you're interested: 
 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/resilient-schools-resilient-future-moving-forward-on-climate-after-
covid-tickets-104760962860 

 
 
OAKWOOD ALLOTMENT NEEDS HELP! 
 

    

 
TƘƛǎ ƛǎ ƻŦŦ CŜŀǊƴǾƛƭƭŜ aƻǳƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ όǇƭǳǎ ǘƘŜǊŜϥǎ ŀ ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ŎŀǊǇŀǊƪύΦ ¢ƘŜ Ƴŀƴ 
who has run it for many years (supported by Leeds Irish Health and Homes) is unable to go 
there at the moment for health reasons. The main task is a general tidy-up which will need a 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/resilient-schools-resilient-future-moving-forward-on-climate-after-covid-tickets-104760962860
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/resilient-schools-resilient-future-moving-forward-on-climate-after-covid-tickets-104760962860


team, but it big enough for people to grow their own veg by arrangement. Contact Jenny 
Fisher via Tom. 
 

 

 (Not to be confused with LESSN!): LAND AND SEEDLINGS WANTED. 
 
Sonja has been talking to Tina Brocklebank at LASSN ς Leeds Asylum Seekers Support 
Network - about a problem we have tried to address in the past - how asylum seekers can 
find space to grow food, and source seeds, compost, tools etc. This year the need is even 
greater, so Sonja, Tom, Joe and others from LAF discussed the viability of a project to collect 
seedlings, seeds and compost. The chief problem is that while the resources are probably 
available, this is a large but sparsely distributed resource, with most people giving away, or 
doing hedge veg with any surplus, so it would not be easy to organise a sizeable scheme 
during lock-down. (This said, if anyone is able to muster enough seedlings or other 
resources to make fetching them into a justifyably 'reasonable journey,' please let us know. 
LASSN should be able to collect and distribute).  
 
Instead, we agreed that we should try to run an improved scheme next year - asking our 
network to grow additional seedlings for LASSN. We could even take 'orders' for what types 
of veg they would prefer! Another option would be to partner with specific allotments or 
other sites. 
And while we're on about seeds:  
 
The virus is viable for less than 48 hours on cardboard (a 24 hour quarantine should be 
enough), but if packets are split into small paper envelopes and not handled for three days, 
the risk should be negligible. 
 

LEEDS ROTTERS AND ZERO WASTE LEEDS 
 
Helen from Leeds Rotters has been helping out with a composting advice at Zero Waste 
Leeds, including making this short video, which has just been posted and used as an 
opportunity to promote the Rotters page.  
 
ZWL started thier first Lunchtime Live chats on Monday 18th on @zerowasteleeds page and 
Of all the content put out during lockdown, composting has been the most popular, so it 
would be great to promote it even more. Helen is also writing a couple of guest blogs  
 
https://www.facebook.com/zerowasteleeds/videos/282855436216907/ 
 
OR https://youtu.be/ONhJJRf77RY 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/zerowasteleeds/videos/282855436216907/
https://youtu.be/ONhJJRf77RY


 
 
 

  GROWING BETTER 

Growing Better are now taking orders for their delicious seasonal fruit and veg boxes which 
include a box of microgreen salad mix which we have grown using hydroponics. 

The online shop is https://growingbetter.cyberstreet.online and they are offering a 15% 
discount for key workers 

 

https://growingbetter.cyberstreet.online/?fbclid=IwAR3r67RqTrWSVVjmcnUYY3BTOXgk6x5K0PhI45WLHbIajbZvlGYh4GqS6Zw


 
 
 
MORE GOOD IDEAS FOR UNLOCKING THE LOCK DOWN 
 
Ultra-small gardening, aka square foot gardening: 
 
https://www.gardenorganic.org.uk/sites/www.gardenorganic.org.uk/files/resources/fflp/A5
9-Setting-up-a-square-foot-garden.pdf 
 
It doesn't have to be 4x4. 3x5 or 5x2 or whatever works in the space available. Even large 
pots on balconies could grow 4 crops. 
 

 
Picture from: https://gardenerspath.com/how-to/design/guide-to-square-foot-gardening/ 

https://www.gardenorganic.org.uk/sites/www.gardenorganic.org.uk/files/resources/fflp/A59-Setting-up-a-square-foot-garden.pdf
https://www.gardenorganic.org.uk/sites/www.gardenorganic.org.uk/files/resources/fflp/A59-Setting-up-a-square-foot-garden.pdf
https://gardenerspath.com/how-to/design/guide-to-square-foot-gardening/



